

Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to

QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642



Dear Praying Friends,

In mid-September my family and I were able to attend a week of a Christian Family Camp. Although we were reminded often of Emmalyn's absence, it was a very helpful week that centered on the responsibilities of especially Dads to lead their family to Christ and in Christ.

We will soon be in the States and look forward to seeing many, if not all of you, between November and January. Our schedule is filling up now with just a few more openings. Thank you all for working with us on our schedule. I wished I could attend every church at a time and day most convenient for each church, but thank you for understanding our limited time in the States. Our daughter has been mentioning our going to the States as a special prayer request in church for the last month. Needless to say, the kids are excited.

The Lord has opened up witnessing opportunities over the past month to several in the community around the church. One has been addicted to drugs for some time and is looking for peace. Please pray for Lisa that she would see Christ as her hope and peace. A family from England has also been to church on occasion and needs Christ. We have also seen several men start attending church services who are not saved. They range in age from elderly to early twenties.

Please pray for...

- * us as we finish up last minute things before we come to the States
- * for the church here that it would remain strong and go forward in our absence
- * for the church here that Satan would not cause havoc in our absence
- * for our finances as the Australian dollar continues to get closer to being equal with the US dollar
- * for us as we still miss our little Emmalyn
- * for the unsaved mentioned above

Thank you and we look forward to seeing you soon.

Love.

Kelly and Becca Gilliam